Maine Library of Geospatial Information
Minutes of Meeting, September 2023

1. Leticia opened the meeting at 10:04 AM Sept 20, 2023
2. Leticia welcomed Sharon Horne to the Board and thanked Nick for his service.
3. Brian joined the meeting.
4. A roll call of the members was taken.
Board Members present were: Guerrette, Horne, Kane, Valentine, Copeland, Bernhardt, Weston, Cunningham, Carey, vanVuuren.
Absent were Haggerty, Jacques.
5. Sharon Horne and Pat Cunningham joined the meeting.
6. It was decided that due to a lack of a quorum, there was no Board meeting in June. The record of the discussion between the members present will be retained as discussion notes only, not as minutes and the motion to adjourn the meeting will be removed.
7. Leticia pointed out that we had not yet approved the May minutes due to a lack of quorum in June, and it was decided to put the May minutes on the October meeting agenda for approval.
The Board voted for this unanimously.
8. The Board voted to approve the minutes of the July Special Meeting as written.
9. Jay Clark gave the Executive Directors Report for September. The full text of the report has been delivered to the members. An Executive summary of the report is below.
a. Current expenditures are on track. A missing charge was discovered and paid for work in Aroostoock.
b. An overview of the full budget was presented.
c. A report on the Strategic plan was delivered.
i. Schedule update
ii. Content Update
1. Imagery work is completed.
2. LiDAR is in process.
3. Land Cover is in process.
iii. Changes in the 3DEP + 3DHP programs were discussed.
1. DCA must be submitted by Oct 20, 2023.
2. Priority areas for 3DHP were shown.
iv. An in person planning meeting for November 2023 with the Board was suggested.
10. Brian supported the idea of an in person planning session.
11. Vinton asked if the NRCS priority areas had been shared with other agencies. There was discussion about this, and Jay agreed to investigate, it and bring back information to the Board in the Oct meeting. Rena Kalmon spoke up and said that she was now the USGS Rep for northern ME and she would look around as well.
12. It was generally agreed that a planning meeting would be useful and Jay will work with Leticia to schedule this and plan something for November.
13. The meeting was adjourned at 10:37 AM.

